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09 January 2012

NSW Police Service
C/o Brown Consulting (NSW) Pty Ltd.

Reference: X11288
Manly Police Station — Building over the NSOOS - Project update.
Dear Sir/Madam,

This letter is to inform you that a feasibility application for the proposed Manly Police Station -
Building over the NSOOS (Sewer) was lodged on the 8 December 2011. This application is
currently being reviewed by Sydney Water. An initial response to the application was sent to
UGL Services, C/o NSW Police Service on 17/12/11, outlining requirements and concerns
relating to the proposal.

The NSW Police, and their relevant architects, structural and geotechnical engineers together
with their sewer surveyors have been involved with several design meetings directly with Sydney
Water over the past four months. The purpose of these meeting was to prepare a design and
structural proposal and methodology that has been presented, reviewed and developed to enable
the project to be built over the NSOOS easement.

The issues outlined in our letter 17/12/11 will be reviewed at a risk assessment workshop, to be
organised by UGL Services. In summary the issues relate to construction methodology, loading
impacts, settlement impacts, vibration impacts monitoring methodology during construction and
the impact of adjacent development at No.1 Whistler St.

Sydney Water has no objection, in principal, for this development, provided all of the issues &
requirements are satisfactory addressed.

Should you need any further information please contact Patrick Monica on Tel: 88494012.

Yours sincerely

Phil Mallin,

Operations Manager, Complex works,
Urban Growth.
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